SLVLL Board Meeting 3/7/07
Called to order at 7:16 by Linda

Attendance – Linda Landers, Dave Notari, Ralph Aguayo, Karen Barton, Anita Stoddart, Steven Shabry, Michael Paynter, Greg Cornelison, Randy & Mardeen Gordon, Cathy Herrera, Mike Olmstead, Troy Bounds, Mark Mullins
Minutes – Anita motioned to accept minutes, Joe seconded. Minutes approved.

President’s Report  – The district meeting  in February occurred at the same time and day of as our Little League board meeting. Joe Primeau attended this meeting as Linda presided over the Little League meeting.  Joe reported that we owe $2.00 per player (which is the standard fee per season).  Joe made the motion to pay this annual fee to the district early this season so that Rich Young (District Manager) can attend the Little League Congress in Houston.  Anita seconded the motion, motion approved. 
Public Comment – Mike Piscotta and Glen Robbins  (manager and coach of the Minor League Pirates) were in attendance to comment on the schedule. The Pirates have 9 late games on Saturday as compared to 4 for most of the other Minor League teams. Glen came up with a tentative change to the existing schedule. He submitted the change to Linda. She will check to see what she can do without this affecting umpire schedules, etc. 
Treasurer’s Report –  Treasurer’s report is on file with the Secretary. Anita motioned that we accept the report, Karen seconded, report approved. There was a brief discussion on voiding checks that have not been cashed. There are still some very old umpire checks that have not been cashed from last season. Cathy can void old checks.  She can issue another check if necessary. 
Opening Day-  Anita requested that all volunteers be at the Little League field by 8:00. Anita will be there at 7:00.  Major League teams will play on the Little League field; Minors will play on the Pony field. Per Anita and Randy, Opening Day is set.  
Opening Day Recognitions –Joe would like the board to show their appreciation to Kati Adams for all of her years of service. Joe motioned that we spend $50 for a gift certificate for Kati and Phil Adams. Motion approved. 
Loyal Smith– Loyal Smith was very instrumental in building the Little League field.  Kristine Adams (Loyal’s daughter and our keynote speaker) will bring some memory boards. It was decided that we would have a moment of silence in honor of Loyal and we will dedicate the bleachers to him. It was suggested that we could put a plaque on the bleachers in honor of Loyal Smith.  Randy will take care of this.  Anita is aware of some people that would like to donate money to Little League in honor of Loyal Smith.  
Schedules – Linda will look at the proposed schedule changes from the Pirates. All changes would be “flip flop” changes.  Mike Olmstead offered to help Linda with this.
Executive Board Information – Linda initiated a discussion on who is the Executive committee.  Linda proposed that Linda, Joe, Karen, Michael and Randy make up the Executive board.  This will be voted on at our next board meeting.
Intentional Walks – Joe had drafted a memo that he would like to put in all of the manager’s boxes. There is a copy on file with the secretary. In summary the memo states that “Rule VI (c) provides and exception which allows the intentional walk of a batter.” Joe’s memo states that we (SLVLL BOD) do not feel that this is in the best interest of SLVLL to use this rule as a defensive strategy. 
There was a very lengthy discussion regarding this memo. Some members felt the memo was unclear. Most of the managers that were in attendance have very strong opinions regarding the intentional walk.  While some feel that it is very unfair to a batter, others feel that this is the game of baseball and we should not be trying to change the rules. This subject was tabled. 

League Information –  Randy gave managers access to the website so that they could update information for their team. One manager created his own website (within leaguelineup.com). Randy is concerned about redundant information, misinformation, etc. The manager did apologize to Randy. The board does not approve anyone creating additional websites. This will be tabled until the next board meeting.
Linda requested that Joe officially preside over the rest of the meeting so that she could make two proposals regarding umpires. 

Umpire’s Attire -  Attire for umpires will be a dark blue LL Umpire shirt, tan pants and closed shoes. There will be no shorts allowed. 
Mark Mullins has provided the shirts in the past. He would like Little League to pay for the shirts. Cost would be $150. The board approved.

Umpire Pay Increase –Linda proposed the following pay increase for the umpires:
Majors – 

Plate – no increase - $30

Bases – increase from $22.50 to $25

Minors – 

Plate – increase from $22.50 to $25

Bases – increase from $15 to $20

AA

Plate - $17.50 (last rate we had was $15)
Bases - $15 (last rate we had was $12.50)
Motion to increase umpire pay was seconded and approved by the board.
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:03 pm

